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These are the officers of our Council for 2018-2019. Please thank them for accepting the challenge. 

Grand Knight Chaplain Deputy Grand Knight Chancellor Recorder Financial Secretary 

William Zolp Vacant William Van Ooy Damon Miller Dan Wydick Dan Rajzer 
Treasurer Lector Advocate Warden Inside Guard Outside Guard 
Phil Arbanas Phil Hover Gerald Johnson John Winblad Wayne Wilhelmi Kurt Dunham 
Trustee-1st Trustee-2nd Trustee-3rd    
Tim Janssen Dennis Uhlir Blaine Douglas    
 

From the desk of the Grand Knight 
Vivat Jesus Brother Knights 
 
Greetings from your Grand Knight. 

Council elections were held at our May business meeting and I’m proud to announce we have a full slate of council 
officers. Just about all the positions were filled by this year’s present officers so many thanks for staying the course and 
generously giving of your precious time for another year. Bill Van Ooy a new member of the council this year has taken the 
position of Deputy Grand Knight and we all are grateful he accepted this challenge to be our worthy Deputy. 

Accolades to Phil Hover for another successful Right to Life Mother’s Day Carnation Flower drive. Phil raised over three 
hundred dollars that will be given to Right to Life of South West Michigan. If you see Phil with a bigger smile than usual he 
has also retired from the ISD. So, congratulations and Happy Retirement. 

Roger Pamment our Bingo Chairperson is still in need of several new bingo workers to fill some teams. The teams work 
every third week, have a great time with their group and we even feed you supper. Call me if you can join a team. Stop by 
any Tuesday at 6:30 PM to try a shift before you decide.  Roger will quickly train you and share a yummy brownie with 
you. 

PGK/Clergy Appreciation Dinner will be held July 14 at the Kristopher Club East Red Arrow Hwy. Doors open at 6 PM for a 
Social Period with dinner at 6:45PM. Clergy and widows of PKG dinners are complementary.  There is a suggested 
donation to cover dinner expenses. Please RSVP by June 29th to Bill Zolp: email ( pawplozpaw@comcast.net ), text ( 269-
330-1409 ) or call my home ( 657-2208 ). 

The Special Olympics Breakfast was held Thursday May 31st. Phil Hover and team did a great job with the breakfast and 
the young adult Olympians enjoyed the event. Special accolades to Rick Garcia our main egg cook, Bill Van Ooy our 
sausage/hash brown baker, Roger Pamment for serving the meals, Vince Cabras line crew chief and syrup specialist, and 
Frank Wunderlich who headed the clean up team. Many other Knights filled in where needed and many thanks to 
everyone. 

 
William Zolp, Grand Knight 
 

 

 
 
 
 

2018 Corporate Communion Calendar 
July 29 – Holy Family Decatur. 8:00am 
September 30 – St. Jude Gobles, 9:00am 
December 30 – St. Mary’s Paw Paw, 8:00am 
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